
Mrs Carryn Sullivan MP  
Member for Pumicestone 
1/43 Benabrow Avenue 
Bellara  Qld  4507 
 
 
Dear Mrs Sullivan 
 
Thank you for the petitions lodged by you on 25 February and 11 March 2003, with the Legislative 
Assembly, about the planning to upgrade Bribie Island Road to four lanes through Ningi township. 
 
You will recall that I last wrote to you on this matter on 13 February 2003 following a deputation from 
Ms Peggy Graham, Mr Brian Roberts and Mr Peter Dallimore.  I advised you that I have accepted the 
Department of Main Roads' recommendation that future upgrading of the road should be on the 
existing road corridor through Ningi and that I consider this to be the appropriate solution at this time. 
 
The petitioners consider that the planning process has not achieved the best result for the whole of 
Caboolture Shire.  However, I am convinced that the best result has now been achieved for the whole 
of Queensland. 
 
I consider that the matter is now closed and I do not propose to instruct Main Roads to carry out any 
further investigations at this time. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Original signed 24.03.03 
 
Steve Bredhauer 
Minister for Transport 
and Minister for Main Roads 
Member for Cook 
 

  2 June 2003 
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